



Permanent Mission of Brazil to the United Nations Office and other International Organizations in Geneva

Ch. Louis-Dunant, 15 - 1202- Geneva/Switzerland Phone: (+41) (0) 22 332 5000/Fax: (+41) (0) 22 910 0751 E-mail: mission.brazil@delbrasgen.org

Human Rights Council Universal Periodic Review 15th session **LUXEMBOURG** 24 January 2013

CHECK AGAINST DELIVERY

Mr President,

Brazil thanks Luxembourg for the presentation of its national report, with an update on the human rights situation since the first UPR cycle.

Brazil commends Luxembourg for having ratified the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture.

Furthermore, we would appreciate if the delegation of Luxembourg could elaborate on the human rights elements of a new legislation regulating the hospitalization of mentally-ill persons. We would also be grateful if Luxembourg

could give more details on the expansion of child psychiatric care in recent years, as mentioned in the report.

Brazil is also interested in hearing about experience in Luxembourg in the integration of migrants, in the social, economic and linguistic dimensions, in light of the information contained in the report that "the number of foreigners living in Luxembourg now represent 43% of the population".

Finally, Brazil wishes to reiterate the following recommendation: to consider ratifying the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance.

Thank you.